
PUBLIC NOTICE 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD  

Hattiesburg-Petal-Forrest-Lamar Metropolitan Planning Organization 

FY 2021-2024 TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PLAN (TIP) 

 

 
The Hattiesburg-Petal-Forrest-Lamar Metropolitan Planning Organization (HPFL-MPO) will hold a 15-day public 

comment period beginning Thursday, May 20, 2021 for the public to review and provide comments regarding the 

proposed amendment to the current FY 2021-2024 Transportation Improvement Plan (TIP).  This process is being 

conducted in accordance with State and Federal guidelines and the HPFL-MPO Public Participation Plan 

procedures. The HPFL-MPO TIP for the Hattiesburg Urbanized Area is a part of the Statewide Transportation 

Improvement Program (STIP) document. 

 

The proposed amendments include the following project: 

 

The new Hub City Transit/HPFL-MPO Safety Performance Targets 

Safety performance targets for 2021 are based upon a review of the last five (5) years of Hub City Transit’s (HCT) 

safety performance data and vehicle revenue miles (VRM) which were reported to the National Transit Database 

(NTD), and also the data from the internal safety occurrence reports. 

 

Fixed-Route Mode Safety Performance  

Targets 

Non-Fixed Route Mode  

1 Total Number of  

Fatalities 

0 

.05 Fatality Rate per 50,000 Vehicle 

Revenue Miles (VRM) 

0 

1 Total Number of Injuries  0 

.05 Injury Rate per 50,000 VRM 0 

0 Total Number of Safety Events 0 

0 Safety Event Rate per 50,000 VRM 0 

10,000 VRM System Reliability: (The mean 

distance between mechanical 

failures) 

25,000 VRM 

 

 

The proposed amendment will be available for review at www.hattiesburgms.com/mpo. A hard copy of the 

documents can be requested by contacting the MPO office at 601.554.1008. The official review and comment period 

will be held from May 20, 2021 – June 3, 2021. 

 

Written comments regarding the proposed FY 2021-2024 TIP amendment should be emailed to 

mpo@hattiesburgms.com or mailed to: 

 

Deanna Chapman, MPO Division Administrative Assistant 

P.O. Box 1898 

Hattiesburg, MS 39403 

 

 

Anyone who may require auxiliary aids or special accommodations to participate in this comment period should 

advise the HPFL-MPO by calling 601.554.1008 or emailing aesters@hattiesburgms.com for assistance. 
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